
December 1979 N 

November is the month for Southeastern alumni to 
gather. Ten chapters met during 

ALUMNI the month. Each chapter was 
MEETINGS greeted by a representative of 

the seminary. The alumni are the 
school's most valuable asset and in November more than 
any other time of year, we realize this fact. Dr. Jerry 
Niswonger and Mrs. Betty Weathers are commended upon the 
quality of their liaison with Southeastern graduates around 
the world. 

Dr. William Palmer (1957) was elected president of 
the Tennessee State Convention; Dr. James Griffith (1955) 
was elected to a second term as president of the Georgia 
State Convention. 

************************* 

The annual workshop for the SBC Seminary Presidents 

SBC SEMINARY 
PRESIDENTS' 
WORKSHOP 

was held November 26-30. 
Thirty items were on the 
agenda. The subjects ranged 
from delivery of seminary 
courses off campus to the 

EEOC legislation pending in the Texas courts. 

************************* 

Wayne Murphy, Southeastern's first Director of Planned 
Giving, is on the job. This 

DIRECTOR OF position has been made possible 
PLANNED GIVING by a grant from the Lilly Endow-

ment. Mr. Murphy attended the 
first consultation provided by the grant at Indianapolis the 
first week he was employed. 

His work is already opening doors for serving persons 
in estate planning. 

************************* 

HAVE HAPPY AND HOLY HOLIDAYS 
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